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Almighty and ever living God, with profound
gratitude for your generous providence and
by the wisdom of the Holy Spirit, our Holy
Father, Pope Leo XIV, has chosen the Most
Reverend Daniel E. Garcia as our next
bishop. We ask that you grant Bishop Garcia
the holiness and strength to be a shepherd
after the heart of Jesus, the Good Shepherd. 

May his benevolent care and kindly zeal
strengthen the People of God by the light of
the Gospel and the power of the sacraments.  
With our prayers and support, and in the
spirit of his episcopal motto, let us now “walk
humbly with God” alongside Bishop Garcia
for many years to come. 

In gratitude for the intercession of our
patroness, Our Lady of the Immaculate
Conception, we pray through Christ our
Lord. Amen.


